
Workers’ Compensation Oversight Panel
Fee Schedule/Data Collection Subcommittees (Combined)
Meeting Minutes 
February 10, 2015
Location:  Department of Labor Fox Valley Annex
Called to Order:  4:35 p.m.
Members in Attendance:  Barry Bakst, Glenn Brown, Ed Capodanno, Lee Dotson, Anthony Frabizzio, Harry Gravell, Joseph Rhoades, Bruce Rudin, Theresa Smith.  Administration:  Stephanie Parker, Donna Forrest (DOL); Oliver Cleary (DOJ); OptumInsight (via telephone). 
Record of Votes Taken: 
1. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to approve the 12/15/14 combined Fee Schedule and Data Collection subcommittee minutes.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved (all but Ms. Smith, who had not yet arrived).

2. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to approve the 02/02/2015 Data Collection subcommittee meeting minutes.   The motion was seconded and unanimously approved (all but Ms. Smith, who had not yet arrived).  
3. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to go into Executive Session at 5:40 p.m. to discuss proprietary fee information.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  

4. Mr. Capodanno made a motion at 5:55 p.m. to end the Executive Session.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
5. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to have OptumInsight perform an “outlier analysis” of the fee schedule.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

6. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to have OptumInsight research suggestions from other states for collecting data that would be more helpful to the Panel.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

7. Mr. Rhoades made a motion to have OptumInsight research whether any other states are doing a better job collecting and getting better data.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Actions Agreed Upon:  
1. Mr. Rhoades reminded the group they will need to quickly determine whether or not any legislative recommendations are needed to make alternative changes to the health care payment system.  Currently, House Bill 373 requires the savings come from reductions to the fee schedule. 

2. Dr. Rudin expressed concern the current professional fee schedule did not “reign in outliers” before the discounts were applied.  Carla Gee of OptumInsight agreed to perform an “outlier analysis” of the previous professional services fee schedule, which will help determine further changes to the fee schedule.
3. Stephanie Brewer of OptumInsight agreed to research suggestions from other states for collecting data that would be more helpful to the Panel.

4. Stephanie Brewer of Optuminsight agreed to research whether any other states are doing a better job collecting and getting better data.

5. The group agreed with Dr. Rudin’s suggestion that savings can come from areas other than just the fee schedule, like utilization.  An actuary would need to verify the alternative savings methodology delivers the savings mandated in HB373.

6. The group agreed to bring to the next meeting ideas for changes to the health care payment system that will realize savings and help temper the discounts to the fee schedule.  

Adjourned:  6:10 p.m.
Future Panel Meeting Dates:

None scheduled at this time.
Future Subcommittee Meeting Dates:
Data Collection and Fee Schedule combined 

Monday, March 2, 2015
DOL Fox Valley Annex

4:00 p.m.


